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Pride News...

Headteacher's Message... Date - Issue 09.12.2022

Dear Parents / Carers

It’s hard to believe but we are nearly at the end of another year! The days are shortening, the 
weather is getting colder (and hopefully drier) and Christmas is on the way! The elves are hard at 
work at the North Pole and I am certain that I have already heard sleigh bells several times late at 
night! In school, everyone is busy preparing all this year’s exciting Christmas events. 

Christmas Fair
It was amazing to see so many families at the Friends 
of Willow Christmas Fair. These events really help to 
support to bring the added extras for your child and 
your support is very much appreciated by the school 
and the Friends of Willow. We are delighted to share 
that we raised £638.55.

Nativity / KS2 Performance
We can’t wait to welcome you to our Nativity for 
Acorn, Ash and Birch Classes and the Key Stage 2 
Performance for Chestnut, Elm. Maple and Oak. 

Pantomime
The children were absolutely transfixed by the Pantomime yesterday. A huge thanks to M&M 
Theatrical Productions for their performance and an even bigger thanks to the Friends of Willow 
for raising the money to pay for this magical experience for the children. Having a live show is 
such a great experience and the children thoroughly enjoyed it. 
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Parking
Congestion outside schools at drop off and pick up times is very common. If you need to use your 
car to transport children, please follow the requirements of the highway code and park legally and 
considerately. Thank you to the families who are doing this already.

Please be aware the police are aware that there have been incidents of unsafe, illegal parking in 
the roads surrounding school in recent weeks. They too take this very seriously as we want to keep 
our community as safe as possible during inevitably busy drop off and pick up times.

Gifts
As we approach the end of term and the holiday season, we’re aware of the heightened 
financial pressures that many of you are facing at the moment.  As such, we want to emphasise 
that our staff are not expecting any ‘thank you’ gifts from pupils and parents. Due to the 
potential impact of the cost-of-living crisis on many families this winter, we would like to 
request that you refrain from giving presents to staff. 

Should you still wish to give something, we would very much appreciate:

Homemade cards and letters – kind words mean a lot! 

Paying it forward – volunteering your time to help others

Homemade gifts 

Please drop off any gifts at the school reception, labelling the package with the staff member’s 
name and your child’s name and class. If your gift is a food item, it must be nut-free and 
wrapped securely.

We would like to wish you and your family well over this holiday season. 
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Acorn

We have been enjoying learning the 

Christmas songs for our performance of 

‘The Big Little Nativity’.  The children 

cannot wait to perform their at our nativity 

productions next week!

We are also just about to start our new 

project, ‘Winter Wonderland’.  Our role play 

area is going to be set up as Santa’s 

workshop and we will be learning all about 

what happens during the winter months.

Don’t forget, our Stay and Play session is 

on Wednesday 14th December at 1:45pm.  

We hope to see you there, for some 

Christmas craft!  

Birch

We have been very busy in Birch 

class. We have been continuing to 

learn our lines, songs and dances 

ready for our Nativity next week! In 

math's we have been working hard to 

understand turns and directions! We 

have impressed our adults with our 

knowledge of clockwise and anti-

clockwise turns! In English, we have 

loved learning all about Mog's 

Christmas Calamity. 

This week, we were very excited to 

start learning how to join our writing 

during spelling practice!

Ash

In Ash class we have been getting into 

the festive spirit. We have been making 

decorations and writing Christmassy 

setting descriptions based off 'Mog's 

Christmas Calamity'. The children have 

been using their best adjectives to 

describe the living room in the book and 

have written beautiful pieces of work.

We have been working hard on our 

Nativity. The children have really 

enjoyed working with Acorn and Birch 

class and are showing determination in 

their singing, dancing and acting.

Chestnut
Wow, what a busy few weeks 

Chestnut class have had. In maths

we have been working hard in our 

subtraction unit using bridging, 

rounding and partitioning to help us 

to work out the answers. In english, 

we have been watching 'Mog's 

Christmas Calamity' and interpreting 

the actions, thoughts and feelings of 

Mog the Cat in preparation to write a 

narrative. We have also been 

learning about the earth in geography 

and we are really enjoying our 

outdoor learning sessions every 

Tuesday afternoon.
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Elm
It is very busy in Elm Class trying to finish 

everything off before Christmas and prepare 

for the Christmas Play. In Maths, we have 

been practising our mental calculation 

strategies for addition and subtraction in 

preparation for column methods after 

Christmas. We are retelling the events of 

Mog's Christmas Calamity in English 

through Mog's perspective. We are finishing 

this next week.

In Art, we had our first attempt at weaving. 

Some of the children found this very tricky 

at first, but we are going to show the 

school's PRIDE value of determination to 

continue this next week. Mrs Tonks has 

been really impressed with the children's 

recorder playing. The children already know 

2 notes and have started to play different 

rhythms and melodies.
Oak

Maple
Maple Class have had a busy few weeks. 

We have been planning our own recounts 

based on Mog's Christmas Calamity and 

we will be writing them next week. In 

Maths, we have completed our unit of work 

on multiplying and dividing whole numbers 

and decimals by 10,100 and 1000. Miss 

Powell was very impressed! In Art, we have 

been making our own paper casts and clay 

casts. We can't wait to paint them. We 

have been continuing to learn about the 

solar system in Science. We learnt about 

the different phases of the moon. We also 

performed our class assembly. Thank you 

to all those parents who attended.

Oak class have been busy in maths. We 

have been drawing and classifying 2D and 

3D shapes and exploring and drawing nets 

for 3D shapes. We have also been writing 

stories based on Mog's Christmas 

Calamity. In art, we created our own pieces 

of art based on black history which we have 

been learning about in History, Art and 

English this term. We decided on our own 

titles and wrote a paragraph to explain the 

meaning behind our art.
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These children have shown what it means to 
be:

★ Be Positive
★ Be Respectful
★ Be Individual
★ Be Determined
★ Be Excellent

PRIDE Award WINNERS…
Acorn – George & Linda
Ash – Taliyah &
Birch – Kye-Reece & Alarrah
Chestnut – Teya & Athena
Elm – Kacper & Jenson
Maple – Lola & Jasmine
Oak – Erin & Leah

PRIDE Champions
Liberty (OAK Class)

Summer (elm class)

PRIDE Awards!
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WILLOW’s Star Reader Special 
Surprise Award

Nominations

Each week teachers will nominate a star reader from 
their class. A star reader is someone who has shown 
progress in reading, shown enjoyment of reading 
someone who has overcome difficulties in reading or 
shares their love of reading with the class or a 
friend. At Willow Primary Academy, we know the key 
to knowledge is reading and we want to inspire a 
lifelong love of reading! Willow has a special surprise 
book for the Super Star Reader to take home, keep, 
read and enjoy!

STAR READER...

Acorn –
Syreese
Ash - ​ Nimah
Birch - Bonnie-
Kathleen

Chestnut -
Anayah
Elm - ​ Brian
Maple – Kobi
Oak - Lilly-Belle

http://www.willowprimaryacademy.co.uk
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Attendance Superstars

This week: 89.71%

Our year so far: 92.60%

Class Attendance

Acorn 92.31%

Ash 89.63%

Birch 92.63%

Chestnut 91.32%

Elm 86.05%

Maple 83.84%

Oak 92.89%

http://www.willowprimaryacademy.co.uk


| | Positivity Respect | Individuality | Determination | Excellence |
www.willowprimaryacadem,y.co.uk

Pride News...

Dates for Your Diary
Term Dates for 2022 – 2023

Term 1 from Wednesday 7th September 2022 to Thursday 20th October 2022
Term 2 from Monday 31st October 2022 to Friday 16th December 2022

Term 3 from Wednesday 4th January 2023 to Thursday 16th February 2023
Term 4 from Monday 27th February 2023 to Friday 31st April 2023

Term 5 from Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Friday 26th May 2023
Term 6 from Monday 5th June 2023 to Tuesday 25th July 2023

School Events

Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th December – EYFS / KS1 Nativity (more information to follow)
Tuesday 13th December – KS2 Christmas Performance (more information to follow)
Wednesday 14th December 2022 – Christmas lunch.
Thursday 15th December 2022 – KS2 Christmas Performance (more information to follow)
Tuesday 10th January 2023 – Young Voices (more information to follow)
Monday 30th January 2023 - Elm Class Assembly (parents of Elm Class are invited)
Monday 13th February 2023 – Parents Evening (further details to follow)
Tuesday 14th February 2023 – Parents Evening (further details to follow)
Thursday 23rd March 2023 – Screening vision and Measuring height and weight of children in 
Reception and Year 6. 

Friends of Willow Events:

http://www.willowprimaryacademy.co.uk
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Holiday Activity Fund

There are 4 days of action-packed festive family fun this winter with #HAF2022 which 
runs from 19-22 December ☃️
Circus skills, sports & games, art & crafts, science, drama, Christmas parties and 
much more
Check out what's happening in your area 👉 https://orlo.uk/hHr9j

http://www.willowprimaryacademy.co.uk
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